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MSU Extension offices Closed due to COVID-19 

Although our physical office is closed and we are not offering in-person programs at this 
time due to novel coronavirus mitigation measures, your Kalamazoo County MSU Exten-
sion and Michigan 4-H team members are still working to provide you with virtual pro-
grams and resources. 
 

Visit our Remote Learning and Resources page to browse resources and upcoming virtual 
events: https://bit.ly/2wsbfvg. 
 

As we are all navigating this new normal we want to make sure that we are offering a 
variety of learning opportunities for both youth in 4-H and those who are not.  Take a 
minute to like the Kalamazoo County 4-H Facebook page found at https://
www.facebook.com/Kalamazoo-County-4-H-Youth-Program-122047197873078/ .   There 
are new programs and activities being added daily.  You can also find educational oppor-
tunities, for the entire family,  from MSU    Extension at https://www.canr.msu.edu/
family/Educational-Resources-for-School-Closures/?fbclid=IwAR3w11iCnLLnp-
k_6djgioZ_huqz1EV6jDIIelpSQ8qVIfzA7c-S0YTDDKE  
 

There is a list of additional educational opportunities later in this newsletter. 
 

We know that you are wondering about the Kalamazoo County Youth Fair.  What we 
know right now (as of April 1, 2020) we are still planning that there will be a fair in Au-
gust.  Staff from around the state and others are working to offer a variety of educational 
opportunities for youth that include animal care, leadership skills, civic engagement and 
so much more.  We hope that you will engage in these learning opportunities that will 
further prepare you 

This is a great time for the youth to set goals for what they want to learn, how they are 
going to do that, work on their projects, etc.  The learning doesn’t need to stop just be-
cause we can’t meet face to face right now.  

We encourage exhibitors to continue their plans for their livestock/ animal /educational 
projects. We are following State and National Guidelines to keep us all safe and will keep 
you informed of any changes that will affect our youth events.  

     

https://bit.ly/2wsbfvg
https://www.facebook.com/Kalamazoo-County-4-H-Youth-Program-122047197873078/
https://www.facebook.com/Kalamazoo-County-4-H-Youth-Program-122047197873078/
https://www.canr.msu.edu/family/Educational-Resources-for-School-Closures/?fbclid=IwAR3w11iCnLLnp-k_6djgioZ_huqz1EV6jDIIelpSQ8qVIfzA7c-S0YTDDKE
https://www.canr.msu.edu/family/Educational-Resources-for-School-Closures/?fbclid=IwAR3w11iCnLLnp-k_6djgioZ_huqz1EV6jDIIelpSQ8qVIfzA7c-S0YTDDKE
https://www.canr.msu.edu/family/Educational-Resources-for-School-Closures/?fbclid=IwAR3w11iCnLLnp-k_6djgioZ_huqz1EV6jDIIelpSQ8qVIfzA7c-S0YTDDKE
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Due to in-person restrictions currently in place:   

If you would like to register for Exploration Days please      
e-mail Veronica at bolhuisv@msu.edu and she will contact 

you to get the needed information. Deposits should be 
MAILED to Veronica at the address below: 

 

MSU Extension 
Attn: Veronica 

201 W. Kalamazoo, Suite 306 
Kalamazoo, MI 49007 

 

Checks should be made out to MSU 



3 STATEWIDE NEWS  

Remote Communication Tools 

There are a variety of ways that we (the 4-H staff and volunteers) can 

use to communicate information to large groups of people without face 

to face access.   

They include: 

 Monthly newsletters 

 Mass e-mails 

 Text feature in 4-H online 

 Social Media 

 Individual e-mails  

 Group texts 

 Face Time, Zoom and Skype 

What are some other ways that we can help continue to communicate with you 

efficiently and safely? 

Please e-mail Veronica at Bolhuisv@msu.edu with your ideas and thoughts. 

 

Tractor Supply—Paper Clover  Fundraiser Postponed 

As we continue to work through these unique circumstances associated with 
COVID-19 and focus on the needs of 4-H youth, Extension staff, Volunteers, 
and communities, the 2020 Spring 4-H Paper Clover campaign with Tractor 
Supply Company (originally scheduled to take place 4/29 – 5/10) will be post-
poned to a later date. Details regarding the new dates will be discussed between 
TSC and Council in May and confirmed next steps will be shared, as they be-
come available.    
  
We also want to confirm that our partnership with Tractor Supply will continue 
with the Fall Paper Clover campaign as planned for 10/7 – 10/18.    
  
Tractor Supply stores and team members in communities across the country 
have long supported 4-H and will continue to raise funds, build programs, and 
establish a strong partnership that will serve our communities. Despite the chal-
lenging situation we all face right now, Tractor Supply stores and employees re-
main critical and open to support 4-H families with the products they rely on to 
feed and care for their animals and pets.    
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2020 Goal Setting 

Setting goals is an important life skill that everyone needs to 
learn. It’s hard to know where your going if you don’t set a 
goal for the destination.  

The goal may be to earn money toward financial goals, maybe 
learn a new skill or to improve on a skill you already have. 
Using SMART goals is a way to help you stay on track. Now 
is a great time to set those goals for yourself and possibly for 
your 2020 fair projects. Below are several articles with details 
on why and how to set those SMART goals  

https://www.canr.msu.edu/news/setting_goals_to_make_your_best_better 

https://www.canr.msu.edu/news/smart_goals_help_you_achieve_success 

https://www.canr.msu.edu/news/
achieving_your_goals_an_evidence_based_approach 

https://www.canr.msu.edu/news/smart_goals_make_good_new_years_resolutions 

 

Keep an eye out on Facebook and an e-mail for a fun inter-

active scavenger hunt that will be coming out in the next 

week.  It is called GooseChase and will be a lot of fun for 

youth of all ages.   

https://www.canr.msu.edu/news/setting_goals_to_make_your_best_better
https://www.canr.msu.edu/news/smart_goals_help_you_achieve_successC:/Users/lesliena.ANR/OneDrive%20-%20Michigan%20State%20University/Documents/4H
https://www.canr.msu.edu/news/achieving_your_goals_an_evidence_based_approach
https://www.canr.msu.edu/news/achieving_your_goals_an_evidence_based_approach
https://www.canr.msu.edu/news/smart_goals_make_good_new_years_resolutionsC:/Users/lesliena.ANR/OneDrive%20-%20Michigan%20State%20University/Documents/4H


MSU Extension launches new portal for volunteers in 2020! 

 

In early 2020, MSU Extension launched a statewide volunteer management database 

and screening system called  Volunteer Central.   https://msu.samaritan.com/

custom/502/#/volunteer_home 

Volunteers are the core of many MSU Extension programs and the most essential part-

ners MSU Extension has. As such, the organization has made a major investment into 

Volunteer Central in an effort to improve processes for both staff and volunteers. In the 

new system, volunteers will enjoy improved features including easy-to-read dashboards 

and a one-stop application process, among other advantages.  

A unique feature of Volunteer Central is that each volunteer will have their own unique online account and profile. Unlike 4-H Online, 

family profiles will not be permitted. This is necessary to protect the confidentiality of each volunteer and the integrity of data in the 

system. In preparation for integration to Volunteer Central, those who currently share an email address with another   4-H volunteer 

should make plans to create a separate email address for each shared user. For those who may need help with this task: holiday time 

with family, friends or neighbors is a great opportunity to ask for assistance in this area.  

Once you have created a new email address, please either: 

1. Log in to 4-HOnline and add the newly created email address to the volunteer with whom it should be associated; or 

2. Contact your local 4-H program coordinator and share the newly created email address and the volunteer with whom the account 

should be associated. 

The email addresses in 4-H Online and shared with 4-H program coordinators will be used to create access accounts for current volun-

teers in Volunteer Central. In the coming weeks, look for additional information about Volunteer Central and when current volunteers 

will have access to the system. In the meantime, please contact your local 4-H program coordinator with any questions or concerns.  

 

https://msu.samaritan.com/custom/502/#/volunteer_home
https://msu.samaritan.com/custom/502/#/volunteer_home


Nature Challenge 2020: Join us on social media to 
share spring observations . 

 

Can we use technology to help us explore nature and connect with others to share our curiosity? 
Let’s find out! 

Though we’ve had to cancel KBS public events this spring to help reduce the impact of COVID-19, 
we hope to reschedule many of them. We can’t wait to see you all in person again. 

But right now, many of us are looking for resources to help our kids—and maybe ourselves!—engage with the natural world. 

Many wonderful, free resources have been shared online. Let us add to that list with activities that include a personal and place-
based connection! It’s spring here in Michigan, and things are changing outdoors every day. Birds are returning, plants are push-
ing up through the soil and it’s healthy for us to get outside—let’s celebrate and connect with each other! 

Join us for a nature challenge 

Join us for the KBS 2020 Nature Challenge on Facebook, Twitter or Flipgrid. We’ll post a weekly nature challenge–a simple 
question or observation that can be done in your backyard. In order to play along, take photos or make a short video reply with 
#KBSnature to share what you have discovered through a post on Facebook, Twitter or Flipgrid. Interact by watching other peo-
ples’ content and commenting.   

How to participate 

Facebook: Follow Kellogg Biological Station, search #KBSnature to find the Nature Challenge posts and add your videos and 
comments. 

Twitter: Follow @KaraHaaSciEd and add #KBSnature to your post.  Videos can be up to 2 minutes 20 seconds long.    

Flipgrid: Flipgrid is a free tool and you can choose whether to create an account or participate as a guest.  Downloading the app 
on your phone or tablet is the easiest way to create and add content.  Teachers, if you already use Flipgrid with your students 
you are welcome to copy this idea and make your own grid/topics, please just send an email so I can follow up with you. For 
those with a Flipgrid account: Link to: KBS K-12 Partnership Grid; Link to 1st Topic: Intro to your backyard challenge.For those 
using Flipgrid as a guest: link to Intro to your backyard challenge; Things in Motion Challenge 

Regardless of which social media platform works best for you, we hope you enjoy this challenge to get outside and share your 
observations with others! 

Challenges 

Challenge #1: Intro to Your Backyard 

Challenge #2: Things in Motion 

New Challenges will be posted on Fridays! 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Kara Haas is the Science Education and Outreach Coordinator at KBS.  Visit our K-12 Education webpages to learn more about 
the resources and programs for students and teachers. 

https://www.facebook.com/KelloggBioStn/
https://twitter.com/KaraHaaSciEd
https://twitter.com/search?q=%23kbsnature&src=typed_query&f=live
mailto:karahaas@msu.edu
https://flipgrid.com/b67bd7d1
https://flipgrid.com/d69643f6
https://flipgrid.com/ed2e95e2
https://flipgrid.com/4bab7e33
https://www.facebook.com/KelloggBioStn/videos/526851271562816/
https://www.facebook.com/KelloggBioStn/videos/240573660402601/
http://www.kbs.msu.edu/education/k-12/
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The 4-H office has some durable mounting boards  
 

24 -12 x 15  

4 - 8 x 10  

4 - 5 x 7  

5 of the green    
 

They could be used to mount your photos or other 
projects.   
 

There are  also 4 glass frames with no stand up for 
the back, but will attach to a wall. 
 

They are a first come, first serve to who ever wants 
them.   

If you want them: 

 e-mail bolhuisv@msu.edu and we’ll make arrange-
ments to get them to you! 

All In-Person meetings are canceled 

until May 15th, 2020. 

Your club leaders will be in contact to 

schedule alternative communications .   

mailto:bolhuisv@msu.edu
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Trophy Sponsorships available. 

Be a champion yourself--sponsor a trophy!   

Trophies and awards add to the sense of achievement and accomplishment that 
comes from a winning fair project.   
We are in need of sponsors for the trophies listed below.  
 If you are interested, Please contact: 
 Cindy Rose at kevintherose@aol.com or at 269.317.3462.   

Thank you for your consideration! 

4-H Trophy Sponsorship Opportunity 

Spe-
cies 

Class Name Sell Price 

Car-
cass 

Reserve Champion Lamb Carcass $17.00 

Sheep Supreme Champion Ram $20.00 

Goats Senior Showman $35.00 

Goats Top Showman $35.00 

Goats Grand Champion Market Meat Breed Indi-
vidual 

$16.00 

Goats Grand Champion Meat Breed Pen $16.00 

Goats Reserve Champion Dam & Daughter $16.00 

Goats Grand Champion Dry Doe $16.00 

Goats Reserve Champion Pet Wether $16.00 

Goats Reserve Champion Pack Goat $16.00 

Goats Grand Champion Best in Show $45.00 

Goats Grand Champion Best in Show $7.00 

Swine 2nd Weight Class Gilt $20.00 

Swine 7th Weight Class Barrow $20.00 

Poul-
try 

1st Place Breed Hen Turkey $15.00 

Poul-
try 

Junior Turkey Showman $20.00 

Poul-
try 

1st Place Breed Drake $15.00 

Poul-
try 

1st Place Breed Gander $15.00 

Poul-
try 

Champion Exotic Fowl $20.00 

Poul-
try 

Reserve Champion Exotic Fowl $20.00 

Rabbit Best of Breed $7.00 

Rabbit Best of Breed $7.00 

Share your 

photo and 

support 4-H  

with Manna Pro!  

From February 1 – April 

30, Manna Pro is hosting 

a contest to build a 4-H 

picture mosaic online. 

Those pictures are 

integrated into tiny pieces 

to make a larger photo.   

At the conclusion of the 

contest, Manna Pro will 

be providing the top three 

state 4-H programs with 

prizes of $6,000, $3,000, 

and $1,000. Winners will 

be determined based on 

the number of photos 

uploaded in relation to the 

state’s total population.  

4-H members, supporters, 

and friends can upload 

pictures of their pet or 

animal to Manna Pro’s 

contest site. In return, 

they will receive $50 in 

coupons and help 

increase their state’s 

chances at taking home a 

cash prize!  

To learn more or 

participate, visit 

www.mannapro.com/4h.  

https://www.mannapro.com/4h
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Kalamazoo Project/Club News 

Opt in to Text Alerts 

We’ll do our best to only use this feature a couple of times a month or 

when absolutely necessary.  Thank you for helping to keep the lines of 

communication open. 
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Kalamazoo Project/Club News 

Swine members  
As a reminder, all 4-H pigs must be in your possession by 
May 1st, faxed or mailed registration forms and photos with 
tags are due by May 31st.   

Poultry Project News  

  

Spring is almost here --- so are 
the chicks!   

Check out the various market pro-
jects and get your chick order in to 
Ann Hollister 269·685·2301 before 
the order deadline.  

Please honor our deadlines and 
not ask for exceptions.  

NO orders accepted after 10:00 
P.M. on order date.  

ALL BIRDS ARE STILL 
SCHEDULED TO BE PICKED 
UP THE LISTED DATES! 

 

 

2020 Poul-

try Dead-

lines 

ORDER 

DATE 

PICK UP 

DATE 

Market 

Geese 

March 29 May 7 

Heavy Duck April 17 May 19 

Roaster May 8 June2 

Market 

((Peking) 

Duck 

May 15 June 16 

Broiler May 29 June 23 

Cornish June 5 June 30 

 

 

 

 

All In-Person meetings are canceled until 

May 15th, 2020. 

Your club leaders will be in contact to 

schedule alternative communications .   
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T ry to imagine what it would look like if over 200,000 Michigan-
ders decided to complete an act of service in their community 
during a single month.  

A group of youth who serve as members of the Michigan 4-H State Youth Leadership 
Council and Michigan State University Extension staff have been thinking about this sce-
nario as well. They have decided to spark a movement that they hope will lead to the 
completion of a massive amount of community service activities across Michigan during 
the month of April.  

In April, 4-Hers are encouraged to lend their hands to service in their community in a way 
that is meaningful to them. It’s called the Dare to Serve Challenge, and if you are one of 
the more than 200,000 4-H members, leaders, volunteers, alumni or staff members who 
make up Michigan 4-H, the challenge is being issued directly to you!  January is a great 
time to start having those conversations and making a plan for April.   
 

Contact Brian Wibby @ 231-922-4621 or wibby@msu.edu with any questions!   

Keep an eye out in future newsletters for more information. 

Start 

thinking 

about the 

2020 

Michigan 

4-H  

Dare  

to  

Serve 

Challenge 

STATEWIDE NEWS AREA  

https://www.canr.msu.edu/sylc/
https://www.canr.msu.edu/sylc/
https://www.canr.msu.edu/outreach/
https://www.canr.msu.edu/community_service_learning/dare-to-serve-challenge
mailto:wibby@msu.edu


12 4-H Teen Leader Project  

For the purpose of using the 4-H Teen Leadership materials, 
a 4-H teen leader will be defined as a young person who is:  
 
• Between the ages of 13 and 19 years old by January 1 of 
the program year.  

• Learning and developing leadership skills.  

• Using his or her knowledge, skills and abilities to set and 

meet goals.  

• Getting others involved in projects or activities.  

• Practicing and applying leadership skills in various settings.  

• Reflecting on his or her leadership experiences.  

There are already several youth in the county who are holding the unofficial role of teen 

leader.  Our goal this year is to have youth make it official and help to build those lead-

ership roles they hold in their clubs and projects.  Youth will complete an application 

and interview with 4-H staff and will attend upcoming trainings to help build their skills. 

The teen leader application is available at : https://www.canr.msu.edu/kalamazoo/

uploads/files/2019%20teen%20leader%20application%20filliable.pdf.   

 

We will be taking applications for those interested in broadening their leadership skill 

starting immediately.  They can be submitted to Veronica at bolhuisv@msu.edu.   

There will be a hands-on orientation on day long training date and location to 
be announced soon.  Pizza , snacks and beverage will be provided.

STATEWIDE NEWS AREA  

Building on its historical 
support of Outdoor Edu-
cation programs, BOGS° 
will be partnering with 4
-H.  “Just as 4-H had its 
early beginnings in rural 
communities, so did 
BOGS° which makes this 
a natural partnership. 
BOGS° boots were built 
with these users in 
mind, and over the 
years we’ve evolved the 
design and technologies 
that will now be on the 
feet of the next genera-
tion,” states David Earle, 
Global Marketing Man-
ager for BOGS° Foot-
wear. 

BOGS° will donate $5 for 

each pair of BOGS° 4-H 

boots sold to the Na-

tional 4-H Council.  The 

new 4-H boots will be 

available for men, wom-

en and kids. 

BOGS° Foot-
wear Teams Up 
With 4-H For 
Fall 2020  

 

https://sgbonline.com/wp-content/uploads/2019/12/Screen-Shot-2019-12-17-at-11.10.27-AM.png
https://sgbonline.com/wp-content/uploads/2019/12/Screen-Shot-2019-12-17-at-11.10.52-AM.png
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Save the date for 
the 2020 4-H 

Spartan Coding 
Camp! 

In collaboration with CodeNow, 

MSU Extension is excited to 

offer 4-H Spartan Coding 

Camp for the second time this 

summer. This five-day camp 

will bring high school-aged 

youth to the campus of MSU, 

June 28 - July 2. 

Whether you have prior 

computer coding knowledge, 

or have never even thought 

about it, you will gain valuable 

coding skills at this fun STEM 

camp. Learn to develop and 

launch your own tech ideas; 

discover the essentials of web 

design and development; 

design and code an application 

from scratch; and attract users 

for your product! At the end of 

camp, you’ll also be given a 

series of take-home activities 

that allow you to further your 

coding skills. 

Registration will be open soon. 

For more information, visit 

canr.msu.edu/4-h-spartan-

coding-camp.  

STATEWIDE CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

4-H Events and Workshops  
D j 

As novel coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic continues to evolve, Michigan State  

University Extension remains focused on the health and wellbeing of its participants, 

volunteers and employees. Per university guidance, MSU Extension staff have been asked 

to find alternative delivery methods for all in-person activities schedule through May 15. 

If a virtual method is not practical, the event must be canceled or postponed until after 

May 15 (at a minimum).  

This applies to our Michigan 4-H volunteers and youth as well. You are encouraged to 

move upcoming events to an online format such as Zoom or Skype. If a virtual option is 

not practical, please postpone or cancel in-person 4-H meetings and activities sched-

uled between now and May 15.   

Although face-to-face programs and events will not take place through May 15, MSU Ex-

tension will continue in its mission to serve communities. Visit the Remote  

Learning and Resources online space at canr.msu.edu/rlr for a collection of online  

offerings that can be enjoyed from home, including resources for school closure  

activities.  

  

Thank you for your support and understanding. Please contact your county 4-H  
program coordinator with any questions or concerns.  

 

Upcoming 4-H Events and Workshops  
 

April 1 –10: Lunch and Learn Lecture Series 

https://msu.zoom.us/j/672412960  

Youth can enjoy a short 45-minute online lecture from animal science experts each  

Monday, Wednesday and Friday. Topics and speakers vary each day.  

 

April 1—3: MSU Extension’s Family Yoga with Kylie 

https://msu.zoom.us/j/761734640 

Join each weekday from 9:30—10 a.m. for 30 minutes of yoga, breathing and  

mindfulness.  

 

April 1, 7, 8 & 14: Credit Craze—Basics of Credit for Youth 

https://bit.ly/2y75S5n 

These short one-hour interactive webinars will give youth a basic foundation on credit 

and resources to learn more. You’ll also learn how you can use the knowledge learned to 

take part in the 4-H Show Your Money Smarts Contest! 

 

For the full event listing of virtual events for youth audiences, visit https://

bit.ly/3dqPfll.    

https://www.canr.msu.edu/4-h-spartan-coding-camp/index
https://www.canr.msu.edu/4-h-spartan-coding-camp/index
https://www.canr.msu.edu/rlr/index
https://www.canr.msu.edu/rlr/index
https://www.canr.msu.edu/rlr/
https://msu.zoom.us/j/672412960
https://msu.zoom.us/j/761734640
https://bit.ly/2y75S5n
https://bit.ly/3dqPfll
https://bit.ly/3dqPfll
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Save the date for  

4-H Great Lakes and 

Natural Resources 

Camp! 

The 2020 4-H Great Lakes & 

Natural Resources Camp will 

be held August 2-8 at Camp 

Chickagami in Presque Isle 

County.  

Youth ages 13 to 15 will ex-

plore dunes, hike forest trails, 

wade through wetlands, fish, 

snorkel and sail on Lake Huron 

while educators and scientists 

teach them about the Great 

Lakes ecosystem.  

The cost for this camp is $410 

for current 4-H youth. Registra-

tion will be available soon. 

Learn more at 

canr.msu.edu/4_h_great_ 

lakes_natural_resources_ 

camp/.  

 

4-H Renewable Energy Camp 

From July 6–10, 2020, the 4-H Renewable Energy Camp will take place at 

Michigan State University (MSU). This five-day pre-college program is availa-

ble to youth ages 13-15 who are interested in exploring ideas, research and 

opportunities related to renewable energy.  

During this camp, the youth will visit labs that are conducting renewable en-

ergy research, renewable energy companies that think outside the box, and 

farms that are using renewable energy to remain profitable. The interactive camp will engage youth in experi-

ments, questions and conversations focused on the application of solar radiation into electricity. The culmi-

nation of the week will be youth teams designing solutions for incorporating solar energy into real-life appli-

cations. The cost for this camp is $280 for 4-H youth. Registration is available until April 15. Learn more and 

apply at canr.msu.edu/4_h_renewable_energy_camp/.  

Michigan 4-H #DareToServeChallenge to be issued in April as 

part of the national 4-H True Leaders in Service  

Every day, 4-H’ers are rolling up their sleeves in service as they lead positive 

change that empowers their peers and their communities. This April, 4-H is 

again launching the annual True Leaders in Service initiative to unite 4-H mem-

bers across the country in making a collective positive impact in their communi-

ties. Though the novel coronavirus situation may limit traditional in-person ser-

vice activities, 4-H’ers are encouraged to think about ways they can lend a helping hand in their communi-

ties.  

As in year’s past, Michigan 4-H’ers goal for 2020 remains the same: to have at least one 4-H-led com-

munity service project in each of Michigan’s 83 counties during the month of April!  

 

Are you ready to make sure that 4-H in your county meets the goal? Here’s how you can participate:  

• During the month of April, work on your own or join with others (in your home or virtually), to plan a 

service project in your community that you think will make a positive difference. Here are a few ideas 

you can do from your own home to get you started:  

• Write cards or notes to members of a senior center or nursing home who can no longer receive visi-

tors at this time. 

• Sew masks for healthcare workers.  

• Help raise money or resources for organizations in need. 

• Register your project and add it to the map showing all the community service projects taking place in 

Michigan at: www.4-h.org/true-leaders-in-service. 

  

• After you complete your service project, share it on social media and tag a Michigan 4-H friend to whom 

you want to issue the Michigan 4-H Dare to Serve Challenge! Use the hashtags #MI4H 

#DareToServeChallenge and #TrueLeaders to connect with others who are making a difference.  

 

• If someone is issued the Dare to Serve challenge, but chooses not to complete a community service activi-

ty, they can choose to offer their support instead by making a donation to Michigan 4-H at https://

mi4hfdtn.org/donate or https://givingto.msu.edu. 
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